March 15, 2020

Notice to all TOC volunteers and members:

In light of the COVID-19 pandemic, and heeding advice to all Canadians from Canada's chief public
health officer, we’re implementing temporary changes to our club rules. The following rules supersede
conflicting rules posted elsewhere on the TOC website.

The following is effective immediately and until further notice:

No volunteer or member shall host or attend an event within 14 days of their return date from
any travels (including within Canada).

No volunteer or member shall host or attend an event while feeling unwell or showing flu or
cold-like symptoms.

Events are capped at 12 participants (including the volunteer)

Car pool events have been suspended.

Indoor activities, including spending time in eating or drinking establishments is suspended.
Exchange of coins/cash is suspended (including voluntary $2 donations)

AND PLEASE:

Refrain from shaking hands with other members/volunteers.
Maintain proper social distancing.

Practice good hygiene as advised by health officials.

Respect our volunteers and other members.

Thank you for helping us be a part of the solution! Stay safe,

The Toronto Outdoor Club Executive Committee



